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May 2023 

NEWSLETTER OF THE BMW MOTORCYLE OWNERS CLUB  

(GOLD COAST) INC  

MEMBER  OF THE BMW CLUBS INTERNATIONAL COUNCILL 

https://www.bmwmocgc.org.au/ 

Photo 1: Journey Unknown: https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100063535874684 

Photo 2: Ken Madsen on GS Tour 

Photo 3: https://hemamaps.com/blogs/iconic-destinations/oyala-thumotang-national-park-cypal 

Photo 4: Pennefather River, Cape York https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100034847693090 

https://www.bmwmocgc.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100063535874684
https://hemamaps.com/blogs/iconic-destinations/oyala-thumotang-national-park-cypal
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100034847693090
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7 May 8.00am Breakfast meeting, View Cafe Hinze Dam. 

         Followed by a ride of 250k approx. 
 

21 May 8.00am  Club ride– See Facebook for ride details 

 

2 Jun  12noon Ladies Who Lunch  Worongary Thai Restaurant, The Worongary  

  Shopping Centre - Contact Jill Tapp 
 

4 Jun 8.00am Breakfast meeting, View Cafe Hinze Dam. 

         Followed by a ride of 250k approx. 
 

21 Jun 8.00am  Club Ride See Facebook for ride details 
 

 

 

 

The club normally has two organised rides each month: on the first and 3rd  Sundays. The 

rides on the 3rd Sunday of the month may change according to the ride destination. 

Changes from the above will be notified to members via email.  

 
 

 All Newsletter Submissions 

are due to the Editor  before 

the 25th of each month 
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While lots of members are travelling, catching up with family over the long weekends  

this month or just fulfilling their commitments, we have enjoyed a few rides 
in good weather.  

Stan’s ride to Alstonville last weekend was outstanding, it was well planned 
and led through varied and interesting areas. Let’s do that one again.  

Gordon’s ride at the beginning of the month was well attended and we 
stopped for lunch at Christmas Creek after pre ordering a dozen hamburgers 
etc.  

A rescue helicopter and officials in blue had the only road out blocked while 
they  stabilised a fallen rider for transport. I was politely asked to turn about 
and go back to the end of line of cars. Resulting in ten motorcycles doing 
three point turns on a narrow strip of bitumen in order to oblige the officer.  

At least we were able to wait in a shaded area and check our survival sup-
plies (soft lollies, snakes and such). This ride was also well planned and led 
so thanks for all efforts made by club members.  

Adrian and Cherie visited Ballina Motorcycles regarding our upcoming 
AGM where we have a charity raffle planned. Ballina Motorcycles again 
generously offered to match our club dollar for dollar in the form of gift 
certificates for our fundraiser. How fortunate we are to have such a sup-
portive sponsor for our club. When next you visit please don’t forget to 
mention you are a member of our club.  

This coming month Ken has a road ride going 
north which includes The postman’s track 21st 
May. Please let him know if joining that ride for 
lunch bookings. Details to be posted as usual.  

On the same weekend I will be doing the Rup-
tured Budgie rally, please let me know if interest-
ed, it is a good ride on tar or dirt, I am happy to 
go either way, a good rally to attend. 20 & 21st 

May 

Don’t forget our upcoming AGM and presidents lunch 16th July at O'Reilly's Win-
ery, $60 PP payable to the club account and let me know for catering and if any special dietary require-
ments. Most couples have paid their club renewal of $40 at the same time - smart moves.  

I would especially invite eligible financial members to nominate for committee positions, there are many 
capable members and couples who could help guide our club into the future. We need to hear from you, (or 
dob in a mate). Our small club is easily managed by like minded people who show up and each do their job, 
any support required will be provided.  

That’s probably more than enough from me, so see everyone soon.  

Thanks 

 

Steve Bryant #318 
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BMWMOCGC 

President’s Lunch and AGM 
You are invited  

Join us for a great special event, Including a scrumptious 

lunch, and wine tasting held in an  

elegant setting 

This is your opportunity to choose your committee for the 

year to come  

Venue: O’Reilly’s Vineyard Canungra 

852 Lamington National Park Road, Canungra 

Date: Sunday 16th July 

Time: 11.30-14.30 

RSVP: Via Facebook or to  

bryantsteve55@gmail.com 

 

 

mailto:bryantsteve55@gmail.com?subject=RSVP%20to%20President's%20Lunch%20&%20AGM
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ALSTONVILLE RIDE  
Four members turned up for our 3rd Sunday of the month Ride, we met at Hinze for 

quick coffee and quick chat before headed off to Alstonville. 

 

I thought Id help out and share the wear of leading the ride and decided to give the 

New BMW TFT screen that relies on the Motorrad App for navigation ago. Having 

picked up the bike only a week or so ago it was with some trepidation that we may 

end up doing several Gordy U turns , but to our surprise there was only one, well tech-

nically zero if you ask Stan but Steve reckon and stop for a pee stop and Mul-

lumbimby public toilets, where you need to do a u’ee on that section of road to park 

and do your thing! 

 

I chose the option on the Motorrad App to maximises the twisties and it did that, we 

left from Hinze via the often used Nerang - Murwillumbah rd, of course being mindful 

that we were in a double demerits WE, although not really needed because we al-

ways stick to the speed limits and visited several new 

roads twisting our way via various back roads be-

tween Hinze and Alstonville. 

 

I at one stage decided to divert from the directions 

on I think it was Friday Hut road as he felt that maybe 

everyone had had enough of the relatively slow me-

andering corners, that and our belly’s were getting 

ready for our next feed. 

 

 Whilst this new method of direction BMW are offer-

ing with new vehicles via their App that utilises the 

old Tom Tom maps required a lot of patience to set 

up properly to talk to your phone and helmet, it was 

well worth it, works a treat on the RT 

Lovely fish and chips at Cafe 86 on main and Stan 

scored a freebie, who says there is no such thing as 

a free lunch…  

  

 We covered 327klms over 5hr-33 min of riding doing 

an overage speed of 60km/h max tem for the day 

was 26 and a min of 19. Max altitude was 422m and 

min was -2m , glad I took a snorkel ! Don't argue with 

the app Ken…max speed of oops cant quite read 

that one… Max Engine spped 5202 Max lean angle 

right 36 max left 33 degree just cruisin… 

 

Good ride, great company and awesome weather 
 

Stan 
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Club Merchandise 

 

 

 

 

 

Club Polo Shirts (Blue with white trim) ……$ 

35.00  

Club Caps (Black, White or Styled)...……...$ 34.00 

Lightweight Summer Polo Shirts……..…….$ 35.00 

Men's: Sky-Blue with white trim or White with 

Sky-Blue trim 

Ladies: White with a pale blue trim 

 

Contact John Vanzino 0414 988 619 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lq5CVLgepDk
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April seems to have passed in a blur. For once the weather 

around Easter was kind and I hope many got a chance to 

go for a few rides. The heat looks like it has finally left, which 

makes riding even more enticing and yet so many seem 

busy with non-biking commitments. 

Gordon has done a magnificent job of organising ride 

leaders and then goes to Tasmania to cut firewood….not 

sure how that became a priority. 

I look forward to seeing the ride report from Stan’s ride on 

Sunday, I had planned to attend but felt tired after riding 

2100km on the GS Tour the week before, I only got in on 

Saturday afternoon and just ran out of steam. 

Adrian and Cherie should be back from Hay in time for 

their favourite ride down Postman Track as part of my ride 

on 21st May. Details will be posted elsewhere in the maga-

zine 

 

As always stay safe and keep the shinny side up. 

Ken 
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Ladies Who Lunch 

ALL  Ladies associated with the BMW Club are most    
welcome. 

 

Worongary Thai Restaurant 
(Worongary Shopping Centre) 

 

Friday 2nd June 

 

12 Noon 

Sophie from The View Café– A rare moment to see her sitting and not running 
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Universal Joint replacement for both Double & Single ended shafts,  

Professional  installation  & High quality, grease-able bearings used. 
 

S&B Light Engineering,  2 Welch Rd, Roleystone, Perth WA 6111 
Email  :  stephen_s@iinet.net.au       ABN  :  15  765  760  080          

[Offering a quick Turn-around service] 

BMW   Motorcycle Driveshaft repair 

$140.00   Single ended shaft 

$280.00   Double ended  

$  25.00   Return Postage Australia                                      

For more information please contact   

Stephen Shelton.    Mob  0472730333   
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BMW & OTHER MATTERS 
 
BMW Motorrad 
This year the company celebrates 100 years of BMW Motorcy-
cles. 
 

 
 

BMW Motorrad Motorsports - USA 
The weekend of 22/23rd April, saw the BMW Motorrad Motor-
sports Customer Racing Teams capture six podium finishes on 
the BMW M 1000 RR during MotoAmerica's Race Weekend at 
Michelin Raceway Road, Atlanta.  Overall the teams clinched two 
wins and six total podium finishes around the 2.55 mile track in 
the Superbike and Stock 1000 classes. 
 

BMW Motorrad Days 
The 21st BMW Motorrad Days will see three days of action on 
the grounds of Messe, Berlin from 7-9 July. 
Visitors can enjoy the Pure & Crafted Festival, tours of the BMW 
Motorrad plant in Spandau or there is the MCC Schenkenhorst 
off-road area where the international Qualifying for the 'BMW 
Motorrad GS Trophy 2024'  in Namibia on 6-8 July. 
 
Also on offer will be Race track taster training on the Spree-
waldring where the latest BMW S 1000 models 
can be ridden under the professional guidance of experienced 
instructors/partner MotorRacingSchool. 
Also spectacular bike action can be seen with a breathtaking FMX 
show, the trial show by and with Adrian Guggemos or the street-
bike stunt show with Dirk Munderbach. 
Test rides will be on offer with the fleet of over 100 motorcycles 
including the latest models plus the BMW CE 04 scooters. 
Tickets available from March - www.pureand crafted.com 
 

BMWMOCGC Newsletters - Members who wish to look up previ-
ous electronic Club Newsletters from February 2016 onwards can 
look up the State Library site at:     https://nla.gov.au/nla.obj-
3079126033 
(Under legislation publishers have an obligation to lodge their works 
with certain national, state & territories libraries) 
 

GS Off Road Training (Qld) Dates - 
16/17 May       Adventure Skills      Qld MotoPark 
23/24 June     Adventure Skills           Kenilworth 
25/26 June     Adventure Expert        Kenilworth 
Register:  www.gsoffroad.com.au/course-schedule 

Invitation 
Any BMWMOCGC members with historic, rare or bikes from 
the 70's up to the latest models in good visual condition,  
have been invited by BMWMCQ to attend a Concours on Sat-
urday 23rd September 2023 at Reddacliff Place in Brisbane. 

Club Name Badges 
 Available to all financial members.   See the 'Vice' as they 
will be available for collection at each Club Breakfast 
Meeting held at the View Cafe Hinze Dam on the 1st Sun-
day of each month from 8 am. 
 
EVENTS/RALLIES: 
 
13th May  
Espresso Twenty5 presents: Caffeine, Banter & Bikes 
1 Boatworks Drive, Coomera, Gold Coast   -  7-11am 
 
26th May -  Friday  7pm BCCM Live   
https://tinyurl.com/BMWClubBCCMLive 
 
7-11th June  - Bike Fest OZ 
'Celebration of Motorcycling by All Riders for All Bikes' 
Evening activities at Kingscliffe Beach Hotel and Chinderah 
Tavern.      E: bikefestoz.com.au 
 
9-12th June - Alpine Rally at Cotterill's Cottage on banks of 
Yarrangobilly River next to Snowy Mountain H'way.  E.  
alpinerally@gmail.com 
 
 1st - 7th July 
100 Years Celebration - BMW Motorrad Days, Berlin Ger-
many. Ship your bike - Expression of interest required - 
Steve Treloar (BMWTCNSW)  0439 739 876 
president@bmwtcnsw.org.au 
 

 
 
6-13th August - BMW Safari GS Enduro 
Cairns to Darwin                              
 
2-13th September 
Postie Bike Challenge - Brisbane - Darwin 
Outback Adventure via Hells Gate 3,500 km 
www.postiebikechallenge.org    Ph. 0411 090 891 
 
15-17 September - Far Cairn Rally by BMWTCNSW at 
Tottenham Racecourse.  Contact Steve 0439739876 
 
6-8th October - Thunder Rally @ Sheba Dams via Nundle 
by Ducati Club of NSW 
 
7-9th October - Kosciuszko Rally at Geehi Hut Campsite, 
Alpine Way, Kosciuszko N.P. by 
 BMWMCC (ACT) 
 
22-27th October - BMW Safari TS 
Healesville Vic to Windsor NSW 

16th July  Sunday    - President's Lunch/AGM 
at O'Reilly's Canungra Valley Vineyards, Lamington 
National Park Road,  Canungra Valley 
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Click on the Business advertisements to be taken to their websites 

http://www.ballinamotorcycles.com.au/
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The views expressed herein are those of the writer or contributors and 

not necessarily reflect on official Club policy. Contributions should be ad-

dress to the secretary at the email shown on this page. All other corre-

spondence should be addressed to:                     

The Secretary   

14 Longview Court                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

Nerang,  QLD 4211                                                                                                

Member of the International Council of BMW Clubs 

Contact Us 
 
President (C) 
Steve Bryant 
E: bryantsteve55@gmail.com 
P: 0411 201 646 
 
Vice President © 
Lyn Dyne 
E: kenlyn5@bigpond.com 
 
Secretary © 
John Vanzino 
Mob: 0414 988 619 
E: secretary@bmwmocgc.org.au 
 
Treasurer © 
Gordon McLister 
E: treasurer@bmwmocgc.org.au 
 
Event Coordinator 
Adrian Headan 
E: acheadon12@gmail.com 
 
Newsletter Editor/ Ride  co-
Ordinator 
Ken Madsen 
Mob: 0417 100 850 
E: ken@madsenproperty.com.au 
 
Club Delegate 
John Eacott 
E: johneacott@me.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For more information about our club 
Click Here: 
BMW Motorcycle Owners Club 
( Gold Coast) INC 

mailto:president@bmwmocgc.org.au
mailto:kenlyn5@bigpond.com
mailto:secretary@bmwmocgc.org.au
mailto:treasurer@bmwmocgc.org.au
mailto:acheadon12@gmail.com
mailto:ken@madsenproperty.com.au
mailto:johneacott@me.com
https://www.bmwmocgc.org.au/
https://www.bmwmocgc.org.au/

